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March, 22 2021 

 
 
Maryland Senate and House of Delegates 
Annapolis, MD. 21401 
  
Maryland Senate Education, Health and Environment Committee 
 
In Support of HB 98: Maryland Higher Education Outreach and Access Program. 

 

Good day members of Maryland Senate EHE and House of Delegates Committees.   

 

As a group of over 1300 Parents and advocates, we fully support this bill and bringing more equity and 

equality within the education system, college access / entry point programs.  Every student deserves an 

equal chance to attend college. And we all need to put our best efforts into helping to improve the 

overall outcomes for all Maryland students, regardless of their socio-economic status. There is no better 

way to fight poverty than by offering more options for higher education for all students. 

 

Please support HB 98, and we ask that the committee return a favorable report.  

Thank you for your time, and for considering our testimony today. 

 
Mr. Richard Ceruolo  
Parent and advocate for persons living with disabilities. 
Parent Advocacy Consortium 
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47 STATE CIRCLE, SUITE 102  •  ANNAPOLIS, MD 21401 

 

BILL: House Bill 0098– Maryland Higher Education 

Outreach and College Access Pilot Program - 

Alterations (Maryland College Access Act) 

SPONSOR: Delegate Alonzo Washington 

HEARING DATE:  03/25/2021  

COMMITTEE:  Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs 

CONTACT:   Intergovernmental Affairs Office, 301-780-8411 

POSITION:   SUPPORT 

Prince George’s Community College SUPPORTS House Bill 0098, which repeals 

the termination date of the Maryland Higher Education Outreach and Access Pilot 

Program, requires the Governor to include in the annual budget bill a certain 

appropriation for the program, alters the title of the program, and alters the dates of 

a report associated with the program. One of the purposes of the program is to 

increase the number of low-income students attending and succeeding in college. This 

bill aids in the success and future success of Maryland students.  

Prince George’s Community College serves students that this bill seeks to assist.      

HB 0098 encourages low-income Maryland high school students to attend and 

complete college and to connect such students with nonprofit organizations that will 

assist the students in achieving their goal of attending college.  

Our collective goal is to provide opportunity and access for every Maryland student 

to pursue their higher education goals.  It is of the utmost importance to ensure that 

these students have the opportunity to take advantage of available resources. Every 

resource available to assist our students' path to postsecondary education that leads 

to degree completion or workforce skill enhancement is essential. This proposed 

legislation benefits both Maryland and our students. This legislation will make a 

difference. 
 

For the reasons stated above, Prince George’s Community College SUPPORTS 

House Bill 0098 and asks for a FAVORABLE report. 

THE PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT 

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 


